Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Pharmacy has received the petition for declaratory statement from Edwin A. Bayó, Esquire, on behalf of Holiday CVS, LLC, filed on August 16, 2023.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Sections 465.0244 and 465.025, Florida Statutes as it applies to the petitioner.
Petitioner asks the Board to issue a Declaratory Statement interpreting Sections 465.0244 and 465.025, Florida Statutes, and holding that if a patient has prescription drug coverage through a third-party payor, following the directions of the third-party payor would comply with the generic substitution law, and in cases where the plan has not directed which drug should be dispensed, whether the requirement to inform the patient that the cost-sharing obligation to the customer exceeds the retail price in the absence of prescription drug coverage only require the pharmacist to inform the patient about another less expensive drug that is covered under the plan. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Allison Dudley, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.
